STATE OF CALIFORNIA
DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION
GOLD FIELDS DISTRICT

FOLSOM SECTOR
ORDER NO. 690 - 016 -2022
May 5, 2022
Road Closure — North Granite Bay

Effective Friday, May 6, 2022, and continuing whenever the Folsom Lake elevation is at
450’ or above, the Oak Point one-way road will be closed to vehicular traffic at the
intersection of the Main Granite Bay Road.

Whenever lake elevation is at or above 450°, the Main Granite Bay Road will be closed
to vehicular traffic from just north of the Horse Assembly Area to Beek’s Bight,
including all portions of Oak Beach and Doton’s Point, on all Saturdays, Sundays and
holidays.

This closure is intended to enhance public safety, including reduction of law enforcement
incidents, reduce fire danger, and to protect park resources from damage related to
intensive vehicular use where little to no parking facilities exist.

The roads will remain open to other uses, such as walking, hiking and bicycling, and will
provide enhanced opportunities for those activities.

Exceptions:

1. Employees, officers, contractors, lessees, and permittees of the State
Department of Parks and Recreation, US Bureau of Reclamation and US
Army Corp of Engineers entering the area on official business.

2. Those non-employees accompanied by the above-described officials who may
be in the area on official business.

This order is in effect for the health and safety of persons, property, and resources.

Exceptions to this order may only be granted in writing by the Gold Fields District
Superintendent at 7755 Folsom-Auburn Road, Folsom, CA 95630.
Nothing herein shall be construed in derogation of other provisions of law.

So Ordered:

Signature of Barry C. Smith on file 5/6/2022




Barry C. Smith, District Superintendent Date

AUTHORITY:: California Public Resources Code, Sections 5003 and 5008
California Code of Regulations, Title 14 Section 4301(i) and 4326
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